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Many of us can no doubt relate to the sudden waft of a 
certain scent evoking memories of times past. It may be 
just a hint of a familiar perfume or even grandpaôs cigar 
or pipe smoke; whatever it may be, it can momentarily 
transport us back to a particular time or place. 
Being a collector of a diverse range of objects, many of 
my original collections were based on nostalgia and 
initially, perfume bottles fell into that category. 
As a small child, I was fascinated by the array of figural 
scent bottles my grandmother had acquired, most given 
to her as gifts.  
The animals, sailing ship, Eiffel Tower, sedan chair and 
many more, captivated my imagination and took me to 
another world.  

We were only given limited opportunities to inhale the 
wonderful scents emanating from these, in case the 
perfume evaporated, however the memories of Evening 
in Paris, Devon Violets, Apple Blossom or of course 
4711, on my grandmotherôs skin and clothing will always 
remain. 
My collection started with one or two of these which 
were familiar from my childhood, later extending to other 
designs, including small unopened Avon bottles. In my 
downsizing process though, I will eventually decide to let 
go of all these; I do know as well as anyone, that the 
memories will still remain without the prompting from a 
familiar scent. 

Photos from Jenny Scottôs collection 

4ÈÅ #ÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ "ÕÇ 
0ÅÒÆÕÍÅ "ÏÔÔÌÅÓ ÂÙ *ÅÎÎÙ 3ÃÏÔÔ  
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Nice spell of brisk mornings this week, and set to 
continue. The sort of mornings that are a great excuse to 
poke one's head out, see the frost and return to bed. 
Received a letter from my electricity supplier at the end of 
last week telling me the solar rebate was going to be cut 
from 12 cents per kwh to 10.2 cents. It is 1.8 cents a kwh 
off ð doesn't sound a lot ð but to paraphrase the old 
song "Take it from me every kwh" and it soon adds up. So 
much for encouraging the take-up of solar clean energy. 
I was horrified while watching the great series on TV 
about the Great East Coast Current to see what plastic in 
the oceans is doing to bird life. The shearwaters nesting 
on Lord Howe Island in their thousands are picking up 
small pieces of floating plastic in mistake for fish, and are 
feeding it to their chicks.  Result ð dead birds with their 
crops full of plastic ɂ there is no nourishment in plastic. 
This should be shown everywhere in an effort to stop 
rubbish getting into the sea. 
Was a bit amused the other evening to see the logo on 
the Gold Coast Sun's jumpers ð Toyo Tires! Did no-one 
in charge spot the spelling mistake or is the great Aussie 
game being taken over by the Americans? 
We are being encouraged to cough into our elbows if we 
have to cough in public. The cough is one way to get you 
dirty looks or clear a space around you in the supermarket. 
We are also told not to shake hands, but to touch elbows 
instead. Surely the germs coughed into the elbow would 
transfer to the elbow of the touched person. Think about 
that! 
When I started my car on Sunday morning to go to Mass, 
an alert came on telling me it was ð zero degrees outside 
(I had already noticed that). I wondered if it was to warn 
that I might be snap frozen if I got out. By the time I had 
felt my way up St. Mary's hill driving into the sun, and not 
having worked out how to defrost the windscreen properly 
ð the outside temperature had dropped to minus three 
degrees. 
I see there is a yurt in the paddock on the corner ð 
haven't seen one in the flesh before. Reckon it would be a 
bit cool in there this weather. 

That robotic voiced Nicole is back with a vengeance ɂ 
three times this morning ð got me out of bed the first time
(not happy, Nicole). The third time I pushed the one 
button as instructed, hoping to find a way to get rid of her. 
I got a lady called Susan, who hung up when I gently 
complained about the calls. 

I've had a good old whinge this week ɂ I think it must be 
cabin fever. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
CATS ð 
It is a great honour when cats 
allow us to love them . 

Celia Peterson 
 
 
 

Welcome to July -  stay warm  

mailto:welcomerecords@iinet.net.au
http://www.dunollynews.org


Wednesday 1st July 2020 THE WELCOME RECORD Volume 35  Issue 24 Page 3 

LETTER TO EDITOR 

$ÅПÉÂÒÉÌÌÁÔÏÒÓ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÁÔ ɂ 
SES, CFA, DFNC, Dunolly Bowls Club, Doctorôs Office 
and Dunolly Town Hall. In case of emergency, the 
defibrillators can be accessed at the above venues 
when they are open. The unit at the Town Hall is 
located in the breezeway outside and can be 
accessed at any time.   

 

)ÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔ ÔÅÌÅÐÈÏÎÅ ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓ 
Police: 000 
Fire: 000 
Ambulance: 000 
Police non emergency: 131 444 
Dunolly Police: 5468 1100 
Dunolly Doctor: 5468 1104 
Dunolly SES: 5468 1199 

Our secretary Jill Morse in consultation with President 
Barry, Vice President Jan Watts, Junior Vice President 
Bert Spencer and Treasurer Faye Nicholson has agreed 
that our Dunolly and District Probus Clubôs next meeting 
could be in September as it seems too soon with the 
current Victorian new restrictions to recommence in July.  
I must say I am relieved. 
I am hoping all our members are well and spending time 
achieving the things they never had time to do, ha!  I am 
lucky to have friends to do my shopping so have lost 
confidence in mixing with the public and having to take all 

the precautions. I am happily looking after myself ɂ 
enjoying cooking, gardening and especially Tai Chi to 
keep me fit and well. 
Our secretary Jill Morse sent me her news:  
ñNow as for anything interesting I have done over the last 

few months ɂ I have taken up diamond art painting, a 
very time consuming and interesting occupation. Perhaps 
when we have our next meeting, people could show 
anything they may have achieved whilst in lock-down. I 
missed two overseas trips, Laos and Iceland, through this 
pandemic, but have booked them for next year. I hope 
you have kept well and occupied. ñ 
Take care and keep smiling. 

Carolyn Butler, Publicity Officer 

Dear Editor 
Administration Period 

Now that the Administrators are nearing the end of their 
time in the Central Goldfields Shire, perhaps we should 
recap some of the things they have done. 

¶ The rates in Maryborough were reduced whilst most of 
those outside of Maryborough were increased. Last 
year Maryborough stayed the same whilst most others 
were further increased. The Shireôs report said three 
increases to these properties can avoid ñrate shockò. 

¶ When asked what happened to the money granted for 
the restoration of the Carisbrook Town Hall, the 
response was it would take three days for a staff 
member to find out and they were not prepared to do 
that. 

¶ After one of the senior staff acted irrationally, I put a 
question to the council meeting suggesting staff 
members should be drug tested. Noel Harvey refused 
to read the letter out, failed to show it to the other 
Administrators and it was not included in the minutes. 

¶ Noel Harvey then announced that question time at 
council meetings will be discontinued. 

¶ The Maryborough Airport was downgraded. At the 
same time the Shire endorsed enlarging the Bendigo 
Airport. That might benefit a construction company but 
how can that be described as acting for the interests of 
the locals? 

¶ When the Shire took over the Sense of Place Mosaics 
Project in Dunolly it turned it into an issue which 
divided the town. 

¶ When the corona virus started there was talk of a wage 
freeze. The Administrators acted quickly by increasing 
executive wages. 

¶ Very little has been achieved regarding the Western 
Levee at Carisbrook. The town was flooded in 2011. 
Noel Harvey said in July last year the Shire has the 
money to build the levee. In June this year he said 
Shire does not have the money. One local pointed out 
the Second World War was completed in less time 
than the Carisbrook Western Levee. 

The way the Administrators have made decisions without 
consultation, done deals and withheld information from 
the public can be gauged by the Central Goldfields Shire 
having more complaints to the Ombudsman in three years 
than since the shire was formed. 

John Tully, Carisbrook 

Co-Editor position  
The Welcome Record 

The services of a dedicated and reliable person are 
required for the volunteer position of Co-Editor at The 
Welcome Record. 
The successful person will be computer literate and 
preferably have a knowledge of Publisher program as 
well as Word, Excel and Outlook for emails. 
You must have an eye for detail and good spelling, 
grammar and punctuation skills. 
Extensive training will be given by both the Chief Editor 
and the current Co-Editor.  
The position will become vacant at the end of this year, 
commencing in 2021 with our first edition.  
You will be required to work on Tuesday and Wednesday, 
two weeks on and two weeks off. 
If you feel you may be suitable, please email your details 
to: welcomerecords@iinet.net.au 

The Welcome Record is looking for a new co-editor and 
so I thought I would write about my experience over the 
last two and half years. My tenure ends December 2020. 
I was fairly new to Dunolly when I offered my services to 
The Welcome Record. I was happy to help in any way I 
could. I felt it was important to support such a great 
community paper and be part of the community as well. 
The whole experience has been two-fold ɂ 
1. I met new people and made more friends. 
2. I was able to increase my computer and editorial skills. 
But more than is the satisfaction that I am contributing to 
Dunolly in a meaningful way.  
The paper is a valuable commodity in the Dunolly and 
district sphere, letting people know what is on, some 
fascinating stories and council news, and so much more. 
If you have time, moderate to fabulous computer skills, 
please consider this opportunity to give to your 
community.                                                  Marilyn Goldie 
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Very pleased to see more planning applications are being 
placed online by the Council. A huge well done for that.  

You can view the advertised applications here: 

https://www.centralgoldfields.vic.gov.au/Planning-and-
Building/Planning/Advertised-Planning-Applications 
The Carisbrook flood issue has raised its head again. 
Looking at the situation we would advise you to lobby the 
State or Federal Government members for action on this. 
CGR&RAI believes more involvement and concerns would 
be better directed to our Government representatives. We 
must keep this issue alive in order to get it resolved. 

The Council has advertised an intention to sell the old 
existing skate park land. 

Notice link ɂ https://www.centralgoldfields.vic.gov.au/
Council/Public-Notices/Public-notice-of-proposed-
intention-to-sell-Council-owned-land 
With a grant being applied for and COVID-19 looking to 
extend and funding being very much in question, we ask, 
ñDo you think the existing skate park should be sold when 
funding for the new skate park has not been obtained and 
the new skate park not even started?ò 

There is the possibility the land could be sold and no 
grant obtained for several years, and then our community 
will be without a skate park. CGR&RAI feels this decision 
should be up to our elected Councillors. 

Submissions for or against the motion are open and we 
recommend you state your concerns. 

An application against the demolition of 1-3 Nightingale St 
(where it is proposed to build a two storey student nurses 
accommodation) for review of decision has been lodged 
in VCAT. CGR&RAI is supporting this application only on 
two grounds: 

1  Retain the heritage building or facade where possible, 
and 

2 The studies, reports and process again it is felt are  
questionable. 
This will be up to VCAT to decide, and the applicants are 
awaiting confirmation. We support the building of the nurses 
quarters, with consideration for process and heritage. 

Eagerly awaiting our Shire's results to the Customer 
Satisfaction Survey 2020. The link is: 

https://www.localgovernment.vic.gov.au/our-programs/
council-community-satisfaction-survey 
Yes, all over the state the figures are down. However, that 
does not mean our own Shire result will be down, eagerly 
awaiting to see our figures being released by our Shire. 
The COVID-19 situation has spiked again, and even 
though it appears to be mainly capital city located, we still 
believe caution must be exercised.  

Maintain the correct distancing, remember to wash your 
hands and stay home where possible. We do understand 
the negative impact on our community, however we also 
would like damage to be as little as possible. This will be 
obtained by us continuing to maintain what we have done 
so well so far. Stay safe. 

Wayne McKail 
President, CGR&RAI 

#ÅÎÔÒÁÌ 'ÏÌÄÆÉÅÌÄÓ !ÒÔ 'ÁÌÌÅÒÙ ÒÅ-ÏÐÅÎÉÎÇ ÔÈÉÓ 
×ÅÅË ×ÉÔÈ ÎÅ× ÅØÈÉÂÉÔÉÏÎ  

Central Goldfields Art Gallery is set to reopen this week with 
a new exhibition by renowned Australian illustrator Terry 
Denton.  

The Many Story Treehouse Exhibition: Celebrating Terry 
Dentonôs illustrations for the phenomenal Treehouse series 
by Andy Griffiths and Terry Denton is opening to the public 
this Saturday 4th July.  

The exhibition showcases Terry Dentonôs original illustrations, 
sketches and layouts showing the development of crazy 
ideas, characters and stories for the phenomenally 
successful Treehouse series developed with author, Andy 
Griffiths.  

The exhibition, from Books Illustrated, comprises original 
framed works along with books and story boards showing 
the design process. The exhibition also includes all the 
original illustrations for all nine titles of the Treehouse books.  

Central Goldfields Shire Chief Administrator Noel Harvey 
said The Many Story Treehouse Exhibition is the perfect way 
to re-open the Gallery following its closure due to the COVID-
19 pandemic.  

ñWhat better way to kick off the reopening of the Gallery than 
by hosting an exhibition by a famed Australian illustrator.ò  

ñThe Treehouse series is an incredibly popular book series 
with children and young people today. I have no doubt we 
have a few fans of Terry Denton and Andy Griffiths here in 
the Central Goldfields Shire who would love to see this 
exhibition,ò  Mr Harvey said. 

There are free takeaway school holiday activities for kids with 
signed copies by Terry Denton of the Treehouse books to be 
won. Maryborough Regional Library and Central Goldfields 
Art Gallery are providing show-bags to help entertain the kids 
these school holidays. These are available from the Library 
and Art Gallery.  

The Many Story Treehouse Exhibition will be on display at 
Central Goldfields Art Gallery until Sunday 16th August 2020.  

The Gallery will initially be open on Saturdays and Sundays 
from 10am to 4pm with some changes in place to protect the 
health and wellbeing of visitors and staff.  

There will be a maximum of 18 visitors at any one time at the 
Gallery. The Gallery is free to enter but we ask that where 
possible visitors book their visit online through https://
events.humanitix.com/the-many-story-treehouse-exhibition  

Visitors to the Gallery must adhere to the following guidelines 
to keep our visitors and staff safe:  

Stay home if unwell.  

Hygiene ɂ hand sanitiser will be provided at our entry/exit 
and throughout the Gallery. We have also increased the 
cleaning of the Gallery to keep everyone safe. Visitors will 
need to provide staff with contact details on entry ï Gallery 
staff will provide details only to the Department of Health and 
Human Services, if needed.  

Signage to guide visitors ɂ signs will be everywhere, please 
take note of any signage throughout the Gallery.  

Visiting with your friends and family ɂ please maintain social 
distancing to help staff and make sure all visitors feel 
comfortable.  

Be kind to staff and other visitors ɂ everyone is here to 
enjoy their visit and staff are continually adapting to this new 
way of working and changing restrictions to keep safe.  

Suggestions welcome  ɂ tell staff if you can think of a better 
way for us to do something, we are open to new ideas. Email 
with any suggestion at: cgsc.art@cgoldshire.vic.gov.au        

CGSC Art Gallery News 

Tech Tidbits: A tip for safer online shopping  
Passwords! Make óem long and strong (kind of like a 
bowhead whale). The more variety you include, the harder 
they are to hack.  

Courtesy of Avast at https://www.avast.com  
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#ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÔÏ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÔÏ 3ÍÁÌÌ "ÕÓÉÎÅÓÓ  
&ÒÉÅÎÄÌÙ #ÈÁÒÔÅÒ  

At its June Council Meeting last night, Central Goldfields 
Shire Council resolved to sign up to the Small Business 
Friendly Council initiative which will see a Small Business 
Friendly Charter introduced.  
The Small Business Friendly Council initiative has been 
developed by the Victorian Small Business Commission 
and commits Council to implementing several actions 
within 12 months of signing.  
The Small Business Friendly Charter will help implement 
several actions in the recently adopted Economic 
Development Strategy and support the local business 
community recover from the impacts of the COVID-19 
pandemic.  
The Charter aims to create a fair and competitive trading 
environment for small businesses and commits Council 
to:  

¶ Pay small businesses within 30 days of invoicing. 

¶ Streamline the approval process when starting a 
business. 

¶ Help set up and support local business networks.  

¶ Support local businesses in managing the impacts of 
infrastructure projects. 

Central Goldfields Shire Chief Administrator, Noel Harvey 
said Council was committed to doing what it can to 
support local businesses through the impact of the 
pandemic.  
ñIôm pleased to say that many of the commitments of the 
Charter are already in place ï a more frequent cycle of 
payments was introduced as part of our COVID-19 
Financial Support Measures in March and as recently as 
last week we announced the Better Approvals program to 
streamline our approval process.  
ñFurther to this we will continue to work with the 
Committee for Maryborough to develop pro-active ways to 
support our local businesses through the pandemic. 
Regular communication to our business database of more 
than 500 local businesses will continue as well as the 
work being done through our Economic Response and 
Recovery Taskforce.  
ñThis work will be a focus for our Economic Development 
team during the 12 month Charter implementation period 
and Iôm looking forward to see how this work can continue 
to support local economic recovery and future small 
business growth within our community.ò  

 

7ÏÒËÉÎÇ ÆÏÒ 6ÉÃÔÏÒÉÁ 
Weôre encouraging locals to apply for 39 new jobs as part 
of the Victorian Governmentôs Working for Victoria fund. 
If you recently lost your job or were looking for work 
before the pandemic, we encourage you to apply for one 
of the 39, six month contract, part-time positions. 
The positions include: 

Community Services Food Preparation Assistant 
Community Services Food Delivery Worker 
Cleaner and Sanitation Worker 
Building Parks and Gardens Worker 
Community Development Officer 
Pandemic Recovery Community Development 
Officer 
Reconciliation Officer 

Pandemic Project Support Officer 
Pandemic Recovery Social Planner 
Youth Engagement Officer 
Economic Recovery Coordinator 
ñSupport Localò Campaigns Officer 
Business Continuity & Risk Advisor 
Human Resources Advisor 
Business Analyst 
Systems Engineer 
Communications Officer 

To find out more about the Working for Victoria initiative 
and to register visit: www.vic.gov.au/workingforvictoria 

0ÕÂÌÉÃ .ÏÔÉÃÅ ÏÆ ÐÒÏÐÏÓÅÄ ÉÎÔÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÓÅÌÌ 
Council gives notice of its proposal to sell Council owned 
land located at 17 Majorca Road and 40 Gillies Road, 
Maryborough and being part of the land comprised in 
Certificates of Title, Volume 6308 and Folio 405, Volume 
3051 Folio 185 and Volume 11385 Folio 858. 
This proposal is made under Section 189 of the Local 
Government Act 1989 (the Act). 
A plan identifying the land proposed to be sold can be 
viewed on Councilôs website: 
www.centralgoldfields.vic.gov.au/majorcaroad or during 
normal business hours at Councilôs Customer Service 
Centre, 22 Nolan Street, Maryborough. 
Any person has a right to make a submission to Council 
on the proposed sale of the land in accordance with 
Section 223 of the Act. 
Written submissions to Council under Section 223 of the Act 
must be received by 5pm on Friday 24th July 2020 and 
should preferably be emailed to: mail@cgoldshire.vic.gov.au, 
addressed to the Chief Executive Officer, Central Goldfields 
Shire Council must be clearly marked ñSubmission ï 
Maryborough Proposed land saleò. 
Alternatively submissions can be delivered or posted to 
22 Nolan Street, Maryborough VIC 3465. 
Submissions will be considered at the Hearing Meeting of 
Council on Tuesday 11th August 2020 beginning at 
5.30pm via Zoom or at 22 Nolan Street, Maryborough 
subject to COVID-19 restrictions. Council will consider 
whether or not to commence the processes to sell the 
land in the future. 
Submissions form part of the public record of the meeting 
(including any personal information you provide) and may 
be appended to any future Council report, which are then 
published on Councilôs website. A hard copy will also be 
made available for inspection by members of the public at 
Council offices. 

CGSC News 
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